

August 14, 2017 SSF-62

TAFISA Office c/o Commerzbank / Filiale Höchst Hostatostraße 2 D-65929 Frankfurt am Main, GERMANY

Dear Prof. Dr. Ju-Ho Chang President of TAFISA

It is indeed my great pleasure to recommend Prof. Dr. Yasuo Yamaguchi for the member of TAFISA Board of Directors in 2017-2021.

Prof. Dr. Yamaguchi's huge achievements not only in Japan but also in the global Sport for All community are apparent as one of the TAFISA Board of Directors (2 terms: 2009-2013 and 2013-2017). For example, without his academic supervisory and approach, we could not meet the success of production of "TAFISA introductory short film (2013)" which was co-produced by our Foundation. Furthermore, he has advocated and expanded Sport for All movement to the young leaders all over the world, officiating as a lecturer at some TAFISA international CLCs. Moreover, he has been a Chief Editor of "Journal of Asiania Sport for All" since 2009 and a board member of ASFAA and TAFISA-JAPAN so that his long commitment should be appreciated properly.

Meanwhile, appreciating his expertise in the field of sports sociology, he has now been appointed as the President of "Japan Society of Lifelong Sports" and as the Advisor of "Sporting Nation Committee".

Therefore, I strongly recommend Prof. Dr. Yamaguchi for this position and am sure that you all will be more than satisfied with his great contribution to TAFISA.

Kayutosho Watanake.

With best regards,

Kazutoshi Watanabe

President

Sasakawa Sports Foundation